

Association of Terminal Operators, Stevedoring and Shipping Companies of Micronesia



May 28, 2020

ATOSSCOM Membership 1026 Cabras Highway, Suite 201 Piti, Guam 96925 www.atosscom.com

Dear Members,

I hope this letter finds you in the highest of spirit and in the best of health.

At this time, we wish to inform you and all of our membership that this year's ATOSSCOM Annual meeting initially scheduled for the week of July 6th is "postponed until further notice".

We are living in unprecedented times, and we are forever having to make adjustments in or daily lives, as this COVID-19 pandemic continues to evolve. Many events in our part of the world have been cancelled or postponed, and we wish to align ourselves with them to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of our members and our islands.

Furthermore, the requirements and special measures put in place such as lockdowns, travel restriction, quarantines, mandatory testing prior to travel, limits on social gathering, mask, gloves, etc. require a postponement.

We have received concurrence to postpone our annual meeting from MSC Office of the Secretariat, as we try to align our annual meetings with each other. In the event this COVID-19 pandemic subsides in the coming months, we will make every effort to communicate and update MSC on our annual meeting.

Thank you for your patience and understanding and please be safe.

Respectfully

Lee C. Cabrera

President, ATOSSCOM